

## **Athletic Boosters Meeting 11/10/20**

Attendees: Laura Hannah, Rob Buehner, Steve Nagel, Doug McClure, Jarett Foster, Andy Eiser, Brian Polark, David Franta

### **Jarett Foster – SVTM Football Review**

- Fielded all 4 teams this year
- Feels like it was a success with everything else going on with COVID, etc.
- The pony team got to go to the conference championship team
- As a program, operated at a profit, even with cutting fees
- Planning for next year:
  - continuing to improve relationship with SVTM
  - planning to build a press box
- Scheduled to do equipment returns on Thursday, but discussed adjusting date – will handle with COVID precautions in place
- 3 families who were not part of the parish or school before this football season participated via REP this year, and they have decided to bring their kids to St. Veronica school

### **Rob Buehner – Boys AD**

- Hoopsters – will need to cancel for this week with half the kids in quarantine, and then they may be able to come back next, but will review closer to next week
- Majority of the boys uniforms have been handed out, but a lot of the girls have not received their uniforms
  - Angie is planning to hand out uniforms on Saturday
  - We need to communicate that if the student or the class is in quarantine, the student cannot come, but the parents could come to get the uniforms
- Gym Monitors – need to identify the gym monitors for each team
- Andy spoke with the Directors and received approval to continue with practice for kids who are not in quarantine as of now

### **Basketball Communications – Timing for right after Thanksgiving**

- Need to make sure Dave and Laura get the messages out regarding the basketball game protocols via email, Facebook; also add to the Booster website
- Consider video communication – suggestion from Jarett

### **Doug McClure – VP**

- Had some issues with the pictures for the fall so working to better coordinate with McIntyre more closely
- Tentative planning for pictures week after Thanksgiving
- Practice schedule is fluid but Doug has been coordinating with the coaches directly on the practices
- Will continue to try to separate teams for practice

- Feedback on the new spirit wear has been good, but the deadline is 11/13 and now kids are home – working with Justin to try to figure out alternative
- There was a conflict at Comboni as the IHM scheduler had messed up the schedule but it's been straightened out

**Laura Hannah – Recording Secretary**

- Check the signs that need to be updated for basketball
- Definitely need to update the sign for the outdoor sign

**Steve Nagel**

- Received fall sports survey results from all but 8 families – very positive response rate
- All positive feedback regarding students returning to play again next year, all had positive feedback on coaches, and positive feedback on our COVID protocols
- Positive feedback for Cross Country coach
- Positive feedback for golf – only feedback was parents were interested in learning more about other golf opportunities during off-season

**Concessions – Heller**

- Will need to do the open/close schedule once league schedule comes out
- Need to make sure we communicate to the teams who the first team is

**Andy Eiser – President**

- Yearbook – any photos from basketball forward to Jenni Link and Staci Cumberland
- Upcoming bylaws changes – we will need to begin dealing with these beginning in February; any board members or members may recommend a bylaw change
- Need to schedule floor refurbishing for Summer 2021

**Next Meeting – Tuesday, December 1st**